
Clerk’s Report for meeting on 18 March 2024 

Work has begun on the resurfacing of footpath 555 along the millstream. The path will be closed 
whilst the work takes place. 

The concrete base for the Deeside Avenue bench will take place on 21/22 March. The bench has 
been ordered and will be installed shortly thereafter. 

More damage has been done to the solar bollards and has been reported to the police. 

Complaint received regarding parking outside Cornelius House. 

The Clerk received an enquiry about progress of the potential bus shelter at Blackboy Lane. This will 
be on a future agenda. 

8 Mill Close reported to enforcement as no application has been received regarding the gate and 
fence. 

Tall street lights on Emperor Way has been submitted as a project for the Infrastructure Business 
Plan. 

Two replacement trees have been ordered for the ones which died at Creek End (as agreed min 
23/113.3) 

 

 

 

Lucy Wright, Parish Clerk 

13 March 2024 


